
 
 
 
 
 

March 10, 2021 
 

The Honorable Lourdes Leon Guerrero 
Governor of Guam 
Post Office Box 2950 
Hagåtña, Guam 96932 
 
Dear Governor Leon Guerrero: 
 
I am pleased to award the Government of Guam $4,000,000 in fiscal year 2021 Capital 
Improvement Project (CIP) funding for the following priority projects: 
 

• $3,000,000 for architectural and engineering design and site improvements for the 
proposed Guam Environmental Protection Agency building; and, 

• $1,000,000 for the continued support to the Guam Department of Education to address 
deferred maintenance in schools. 

 
These grant awards will be transmitted electronically to your staff. I look forward to receiving 
more information regarding the proposal for the remainder of Guam’s FY 2021 CIP funding 
allotment.  
 
Please feel free to contact me directly if you have any questions or concerns.  You may also have 
your staff contact Krystina Alfano by e-mail at krystina_alfano@ios.doi.gov, or by phone at 
(202) 219-8536, should there be any issues or concerns regarding these grants. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Nikolao Pula 
Director 
Office of Insular Affairs 

 
cc: The Honorable Michael San Nicolas, Delegate to the U.S. House of Representatives 
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